
 

Hello MSHBA Members,  

I’m going to start off this 
month with our 2024 
Home Planning Guide. 
You will see these out at 
local businesses I f you 
have not gotten yours let 
us know we have extras 
available. I would like to 
thank all those involved 
with putting the guide 
together this year. A lot of 
time and effort goes into 
putting the guide out. 
Your efforts are greatly 
appreciated.  

There is a great oppor-
tunity to get continuing 
ed credit in when WBA 
holds there Trends in 
Housing Conference on 
November 14th. This will 
be held at the Madison 
Marriot West, Middleton. 
Register by November 7.                        
As an added bonus our 
very own Gary Roehrig 
will be a speaker. For 
those who don’t know 
Gary he was a charter 
member of the MSHBA 
and Past President of 
MSHBA and the WBA. 

It seams a little early, but I 
would like to personally 
invite everyone to this 
years Holiday Party. It will 
be held on December 12 at 
the Altona. We will have 
our auction to raise funds 
for our PAC goal and have 
next years officers in-
stalled. We are looking for 
a president elect and a 
secretary to volunteer.  

Thanks for reading and 
have a great month!! 

Matt 
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Inside this issue: 

CALENDAR OF 
EVENTS: 
• Nov 14 WBA Tends in 

Housing Conference  
Middleton, Register by 
Nov. 7, flyer on page 6 

• December 10 BOD/
Budget Meeting 6:30 am 
at Seven Angels Restau-
rant, Chilton 

• December 12 MSHBA 
Annual Holiday Party  
Altona Supper Club, NH                          
Awards, Installations & 
Auction following Dinner                               
RSVP by Dec. 9, form 
enclosed on pages 4&5    
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FREE DOWNLOAD  
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midshoreshomebuilders.com 
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MEMBERSHIP…the Ultimate 
Building Resource 

THANK YOU FOR RENEWING YOUR   
MEMBERSHIP! 
Manitowoc Heating & Refrigeration Services 
Inc. – 12 years 
Premier Financial Credit Union – Charter    
Member of 26 years! 
Premier Properties Realty, LLC – 17 years 

Mid-Shores HBA offers a 3-Pay Dues 
Payment Program… 

MSHBA offers an option to pay your dues in 
three consecutive monthly payments of 
$150.00.  Your membership will take into effect 
on your final payment. A 3-Pay Dues payment 
contract will be included with your renewal 
statement. 

_________________________ 

DECEMBER BOD/BUDGET 
MEETING 

December 10 at 6:30 am 
Seven Angels, Chilton 

__________________________ 
100% of Members have renewed 
their Membership in 2024!  AND 

MSHBA has the top retention rate 
in the state! 

_________________________ 

WBA Member 
Benefits… 
• Kwik Trip Rewards 

• Contracts/Forms 

• Member Hotline 

• Insurance 

• Rebate Form 

• Continuing Education 

• Coaching & Consulting 
Even More Benefits are available at 

www.wisbuild.org/member-benefits  

WBA Member Events: 

• Trends in Housing Conference —
November 14 

• Member Meeting Day & Installa-
tion—January 31 

www.wisbuild.org 

MSHBA Membership 

2024 MSHBA OFFICERS 

President :  Matt Lefeber 
Wrightway Home Improvements 

920-923-0721 

President-Elect:  Derek Fritsch 
Green Hammer Construction LLC 

920-905-3513 

Treasurer:  Julie Schmitz 
K & J Construction and Design LLC 

920-849-8811 

Secretary: Open Position 

 Past-President :   Kevin Schmitz 
K & J Construction and Design LLC 

920-849-8811 

2024 DIRECTORS 

Jerry Mallmann 
Chilton Furniture 

920-849-9023 

Dave Amel 
Premier Properties Realty, LLC 

920-980-4477 

Nick Zurn 
Precision Floors & Decor 

920-400-1123 

Jennifer Schad 
Kraus Construction Inc. 

920-905-2853 
 

WBA Directors 
Dan Schneider 

NAHB Delegate 
Kevin Schmitz  

NAHB Alternate Delegate 
Open Position 
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PO Box 125 
New Holstein, WI 53061 

www.midshoreshomebuilders.com 

Executive Officer        Tena Hartwig 
2104 Mary Ave.  

New Holstein, WI 53061 
Phone (920) 539-9014 

hartwigs1@charter.net.com 

Volunteer to Serve in a 
MSHBA Leadership Position 

in 2025  
MSHBA Directors: MSHBA’s Board is looking 
for members to fill open Officer terms starting 
in 2025.  Terms are for 1 year.  Specifically need-
ed are a President Elect and Secretary (1-year 
term each).  Let me know if you would be inter-
ested in this leadership opportunity.  Officers & 
Directors will be installed at the December 12 
Holiday Party. 

WBA Directors:  We are looking for a Builder & 
an Associate Member to represent MSHBA on 
WBA’s Board of Directors.  Director’s will be 
expected to attend 3 annual meetings of which 
one is held virtually.  Let me know if you could 
fill this state leadership role. 

Officers & Directors Advocate for 
MSHBA:  How do they advocate…They save 
member’s money.  They fight for sensible reg-
ulations.  In the end, MSHBA along with WBA 
& NAHB is one of the most effective business 
groups in the country.  You, your ideas and 
your help are needed to build an even stronger 
Association, which in turns gives you stronger 
representation at the city, county, state and 
national levels.  Interested in representing 
MSHBA and your industry, let Matt or Tena 

know. 

_________________________ 

_________________________                   
 
 

HOME  
PLANNING 
GUIDES  
are available for 
distribution at 
your Business.  
Contact Tena to 
arrange            
delivery! 

http://www.midshoreshomebuilders.com/
http://www.facebook.com/midshoreshomebuilders
http://www.buildershow.com/
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Home is now more important than ever!  Your home 
should reflect your ever-changing family needs.  We 
invite you to download, keep and use the 2024 
Home Planning Guide, sponsored by Advanced Cus-
tom Geothermal LLC, Chilton Furniture and Potter 
Building Supply, as a resource in planning your next 
home transition.   

In addition, we encourage you to visit “Consumer 
Info” at www.midshoreshomebuilders.com to view 
more articles to make your home more livable. 

Thank you for your continued support! 

Julie Schmitz, Chairperson, K & J Construction and 
Design, LLC 
Jennifer Pitzen, Christel & Heiberger Builders, Inc 
Bill Weber, Pella Windows & Doors of Wisconsin   
Dave Amel, Premier Properties Realty, LLC 

Thank You Home Planning Guide Sponsors and        
Advertisers! 

Premier Media Sponsors:    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Advertisers:  The Guide features 31 ads! 

Additional copies are available for 
distribution at your business. Contact Tena 

to arrange delivery.  

Advanced Custom Geothermal LLC  
Badger Well Drilling  
C & R Pumpers, Inc. 
Central Boiler/K & J Construction 
Chilton Furniture 
Christel & Heiberger Builders, Inc. 
City Wide Insulation 
Design 4 Style 
Ditter Plumbing Co. 
Drexel Building Supply  
Foam Pros LLC 
Fuhrmann Plumbing, Heating & Cooling  
G&H Trucking & Excavating 
Great Midwest Bank 

Interior Woodworking 
Jannette Trucking & Excavating, Inc. 
K & J Construction and Design LLC 
Karr-Bach Builders, Inc. 
Kraus Construction  Inc. 
Krueger Electric 
Macco's Floor Covering Center 
Meggers Enterprise LLC, Plumbing 
Overhead Solutions 
Pella Windows & Doors of Wisconsin 
Potter Building Supply 
Prange Electric LLC 
Precision Floors & Décor 
Premier Financial Credit Union 

Premier Properties Realty, LLC  
Quest Interiors 
Reinl Accounting Inc. 
Roffers Concrete Construction 
Silica For Your Home 
State Bank of Chilton  
Thiel Real Estate 
Valley Cabinet Inc. 
Vande Hey Brantmeier  
Weber Well Drilling, Inc. 
Wrightway Home Improvements 
Zander Press Inc. 
 

http://www.midshoreshomebuilders.ocm
https://www.midshoreshomebuilders.com/paradeofhomes.php
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https://association.wisbuild.org/eventcalendar
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http://www.buildersshow.com/
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Advocacy Digest | October 21, 2024 
Brad Boycks, Executive Director 

Important Facts to Consider When Up-
dating the Building Code 

Recently, the Department of Safety and 
Professional Services (DSPS) convened a 
meeting of the Uniform Dwelling Code 
Council (UDC Council) in September to 
begin reviewing the one- and two-family 
building code. This was the council’s first 
meeting since August 2022. 

At the recent UDC Council meeting, Tim 
Schmitz of the International Code Coun-
cil (ICC) delivered a presentation encour-
aging the council to transition away from 
the current Wisconsin code for one- and 
two-family homes—the Uniform Dwell-
ing Code (UDC)—and instead adopt the 
International Residential Code (IRC) as 
the base code. Wisconsin has used the 
UDC as its base code since moving to a 
statewide, uniform building code in 1978. 

The Wisconsin Builders Association 
(WBA) has long supported the use of the 
UDC as the state's base code. While WBA 
has endorsed past code updates that 
reference national codes like the IRC, the 
organization believes Wisconsin should 
not fully adopt the IRC. Shifting to the 
IRC would likely eliminate many features 
of our building code that have been de-
veloped by builders and inspectors to 
address building practices unique to Wis-
consin. 

Simply put, now is not the time to make 

dramatic changes to our current building 
code that will significantly increase the 
cost of housing, especially in a market 
where homes are already unaffordable 
for most families. For example, accord-
ing to the NAHB Metro Area Econ Dash-
board, only 12% of families in the Milwau-
kee Metro market can afford a home at 
the median price of $389,300. 

A December 2022 study, “Priced out of 
House and Home” found that 
“government regulation added about 
$88,500 to the cost of the average new 
home—representing significantly more 
than a year’s worth of income for the 
median Wisconsin household.” Major 
changes to the current building code, 
particularly the energy code, will only 
further increase regulatory costs for new 
home construction. 

Currently, Wisconsin follows the 2009 
energy code, and the majority of the 
state falls into climate zone 6. According 
to data from the Home Innovation Re-
search Labs, moving from the 2009 ener-
gy code to the 2021 version in climate 
zone 6 would increase the cost of a 
home by $13,847 to $16,170. It would take 
over 16 years of energy savings to offset 
the initial costs of these updates. Howev-
er, a Redfin report shows that families in 
the Milwaukee metro area typically re-
main in their homes for only 11.6 years. 

Policymakers must always consider that 
when home prices rise, more families are 
priced out of the market. Every year, the 
National Association of Home Builders 
(NAHB) publishes a study on the impact 
of home price increases on mortgage 
affordability. NAHB’s 2024 study re-
vealed that “nationally, 103.5 million 
households are already unable to afford 
the median-priced ($495,750) new home 
with a mortgage interest rate of 6.5%.” 
The same study showed that in Wiscon-
sin, increasing the cost of a home by 
$1,000 would disqualify an additional 
1,211 families from receiving a mortgage 
in 2024. 

By combining this data, we can conclude 
that moving Wisconsin to the 2021 ver-
sion of the code would increase home 
costs by approximately $15,000. This 
price increase would push 18,165 families 
out of the market for homeownership in 
Wisconsin. 

Regardless of the outcome of the up-
coming state senate and state assembly 
elections in November, this will be a key 
issue for our advocacy efforts in the next 
legislative session. If you are in contact 
with members of the legislature, it is cru-
cial to discuss how decisions made dur-
ing the code update process could im-
pact housing affordability in a market 
where many families are already priced 
out of purchasing a home. 

Again, now is not the time to make dra-
matic changes to our building code that 
will further increase housing costs in an 
already challenging market. 

—————————- 

SPIKES Thank You for           
Everything you Do! 

On behalf of all members of Mid-Shores 
Home Builders Association, Inc., I would 
like to extend a heartfelt THANK YOU to 
you and all of our Spikes for your dedica-
tion to this association and our industry! 

 

https://public.tableau.com/app/profile/catherine.koh6204/viz/NAHBMetroAreaEconDashboard/NAHBMetroAreaEconDashboard
https://public.tableau.com/app/profile/catherine.koh6204/viz/NAHBMetroAreaEconDashboard/NAHBMetroAreaEconDashboard
https://will-law.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/12/Housing-FINAL-2.pdf
https://will-law.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/12/Housing-FINAL-2.pdf
https://www.energycodes.gov/state-portal
https://www.energycodes.gov/state-portal
https://www.nahb.org/-/media/NAHB/advocacy/docs/top-priorities/codes/code-adoption/2021-iecc-cost-effectiveness-analysis-hirl.pdf
https://www.nahb.org/-/media/NAHB/advocacy/docs/top-priorities/codes/code-adoption/2021-iecc-cost-effectiveness-analysis-hirl.pdf
https://basc.pnnl.gov/images/iecc-climate-zone-map
https://basc.pnnl.gov/images/iecc-climate-zone-map
https://www.redfin.com/news/2021-homeowner-tenure/
https://www.nahb.org/news-and-economics/housing-economics/housings-economic-impact/households-priced-out-by-higher-house-prices-and-interest-rates
http://www.wisbuild.org/
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http://www.nahb.org/savings

